 



From: LAURA GAYDON 
Sent: 07 November 2013 11:47
To: Planning
Subject: Application Ref: 13/01295/F - Letter of Support
Importance: High

Dear Sir/Madam,

We write with regard to the above planning application, and would like to support the application for the use of Grange Farm for an equestrian training and competition purposes and construction of two all-weather arenas.

The Applicant should be commended for establishing an extremely well run and well known cross country event and training facility, which is known by many riders and trainers for its excellent cross country course.

The use of Grange Farm as a training and competition centre also has a wider, very positive impact on the local economy which has not been considered.  The local businesses do not complain when a number of stewards or riders travelling from afar accommodate the local pubs, B&B's or shops whilst they are staying in the area.  Some events also provide opportunities for small local businesses to attend with trade stands, and local businesses benefit from sponsorship opportunities.  Without these events the local economy would suffer - which does not support the planning policies listed below and the ‘building of a strong rural economy’. 

In the absence of an adopted Cherwell District Council Local, planning policy follows the policies contained the National Planning Policy Framework, the overarching policy guidance for all District Councils.  Therefore the Application should be considered against the following grounds of planning:
Building a Strong Competitive Economy - paragraph 19:

“The Government is committed to ensuring that the planning system does everything it can to support sustainable economic growth. Planning should operate to encourage and not act as an impediment to sustainable growth. Therefore significant weight should be placed on the need to support economic growth through the planning system.”

The proposed development supports economic growth in the countryside through the expansion of an existing rural equestrian business in the rural community, where employment opportunities are limited, and supports local businesses. 
Supporting a Prosperous Rural Economy – paragraph 28:

“Planning policies should support economic growth in rural areas in order to create jobs and prosperity by taking a positive approach to sustainable new development. To promote a strong rural economy, local and neighbourhood plans should:

·         support the sustainable growth and expansion of all types of business and enterprise in rural areas

·         promote the development and diversification of agricultural and other land-based rural businesses;

·         support sustainable rural tourism and leisure developments that benefit businesses in rural areas, communities and visitors, and which respect the character of the countryside. ..."

The proposed development supports planning policy paragraph 28 through the diversification of an agricultural business and the growth and expansion of businesses in rural areas.
Presumption in favour of development – paragraph 14:

“At the heart of the National Planning Policy Framework is a presumption in favour of sustainable development, which should be seen as a golden thread running through both plan-making and decision-taking.”

In conclusion, the proposed development supports a number of National Planning Policy Framework principles and encourages sustainable development in a rural area, offering employment opportunities, expansion of an existing rural businesses and commits to providing leisure and training facilities for young sportsmen and women.

The Application should not be considered in conjunction with any other Planning Applications and should be considered wholly on its own merit. 

Being local residents, we fully support the Planning Application.

I trust these comments will be considered to support the Application.

Yours faithfully

Miss L & Mr W Gaydon
 

2 Grange Cottages
Park Lane
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Banbury
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